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Review of the LNG netback price series – Issues Paper 

Origin welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Australian Competition and Consumer 
Commission’s (ACCC) review of its LNG netback price series. Our views on key aspects of the Issues 
Paper are provided below, and further information addressing the specific questions raised by the 
ACCC can be found in Attachment 1. 
 
Purpose of the netback price series 
 
Origin encourages the ACCC to consider the function of the netback price series while reviewing its 
approach. The LNG netback price is intended to provide an estimate of the value foregone in 
supplying gas to the domestic market compared to the alternative of exporting it as LNG. It is not 
intended to represent the price of gas offered into domestic facilitated markets or under bilateral Gas 
Supply Agreements (GSAs), given there are many factors that influence those prices. As such, any 
changes to the LNG netback price calculation should be based on improving the accuracy of the short-
run opportunity cost estimate, rather than how the calculation is referenced against domestic pricing 
outcomes. 
 
Consistent with the above, Origin considers fixed costs such as capital expenditure should not be 
included as they are not considered when making business decisions over short-term timeframes. As 
rightly identified by the Commission in its current approach, these costs cannot be avoided. Therefore, 
any alterations would fundamentally change the nature of the netback calculation and no-longer reflect 
a short-run opportunity cost.  
 
Reference price 
 
The Japan Korea Marker (JKM) futures price remains the most appropriate benchmark for determining 
LNG netback prices, as it reflects the marginal delivery price of LNG cargoes from Queensland LNG 
producers. This is evidenced by the fact that the bulk of Australian LNG exports are shipped to 
northeast Asia – in Q1 of 2021, 88 per cent of LNG cargoes from Australia were delivered to either 
Japan, China, or Korea1. The relevance of any other price markers is also already reflected in the JKM 
futures price, given it captures offers made by other international LNG producers to supply into that 
market. 
 
Noting the above, directly referencing an alternate price marker would not be reflective of actual LNG 
deliveries. While market dynamics in the USA do influence international LNG markets, the Henry Hub 
is a netback price that is influenced by the supply and demand balance of its own geographical area. It 
does not represent a location where Australian LNG producers deliver their cargoes, and therefore 
should not be considered in any opportunity cost calculation. 
 

 
 
1 Energy Quest. March 2021 Report. Page 100. 












